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CANADIAN MEDICAL ASSOCIATION.

The nineteenth annual meeting of this Association will take
place in the city of Quebec, on Wednesday and Thursday, the
18th and 19th of August next, and the prospects are good for a
very successful gathering. A number of prominent physicians
and surgeons of leading medical centres of the United States
have signified their intention of being present. We hope to sce
the profession well represented, both in attendance and literary
contributions.

Owing to the absence of Dr. Stewart in Europe, Dr.
James Bell of this city is acting as the general secretary, and
will be pleased to hear from intending readers of papers as early
as possible, so that a list may be printed. Arrangements are
being muade with the different railway and steamboat companies
to enable those who wish to attend the meeting to do so at reduced
rates. Further particulars wilI be given in our next issue.

THE PROVINCIAL COLLEGE.-We would direct attention to
the advertisement calling a meeting of the Provincial Medical
Board for the 13th inst, and one of the College of Physicians
and Surgeons for the 14th inst. As very important matters
will come before the members on both these days, it is hoped
that a full attendance will be secured.

THE AssOCIATION oF AMERICAN PHYsIcIANs held their first
annual meeting in Washington, D.C., on the 17th and 18th
June. The Association has been formed solely with the object
of forwarding the interests of scientific medicine in America.
The membership has been limited to 100, and is composed of
well known representative physicians in various. parts of the
United States and Canada, and of those who are specially
engaged in the medical work of the hospitals and in teaching
the branches of medicine and pathology. A large proportion
of all the members were present, this country being represented
by Drs. J. E. Graham of Toronto and Geo. Wilkins and Geo.
Ross of Montreal. Dr. R. P. Howard, who has taken part in


